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30 April 2024             BW152111/AS-CH 
 
 
Dear Resident 
 
I am writing to you ahead of the upcoming closure of Corn Square to vehicles, as 
work to improve streets and pavements in the town begins.  
  
Work is due to begin on Tuesday 7th May once the May Fair has departed. This 
was originally scheduled for Christmas 2023; however I was contacted by many 
local residents and businesses who were concerned about disruption to the 
Victorian market and the Christmas trading period. 
  
I met with the Chief Executive of Herefordshire Council and was pleased when the 
Council delayed the project to allow full access to Leominster town centre over 
Christmas. 
  
This work is being paid for by the £1.3 million that Leominster received through the 
Government's funding for High Street Heritage Action Zones, designed to help local 
economic recovery.  
  
I look forward to seeing the positive impact of the resurfacing which will make our 
town centre safer and more accessible for pedestrians and road users alike.  
  
Thanks to the Prime Minister’s decision to cancel HS2, you may be aware that the 
Government has also recently announced £106million for road resurfacing in 
Herefordshire. I am glad that the road improvements we will see in Leominster will 
soon be rolled out across Herefordshire's road network.  
 
If you are aware of any roads that need repairing, please contact me via email – 
bill.wiggin.mp@parliament.uk – and I will be pleased to raise them with 
Herefordshire Council on your behalf.  
 
If I can be of any further assistance, please do not hesitate to contact me via email 
or by calling 01568 612565.   
 
Yours sincerely  
 
 
 
 
Sir Bill Wiggin MP 

Countryside Alliance 
Westminster Award Winner 

National Association of Cider Makers 
MP Cider Champion 2022 

Sir Bill Wiggin MP 
North Herefordshire 
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